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Worship In Person or Online with SCC:  
All the information for joining in worship is sent out via email on 

both Friday & Saturday before worship.  

Access Online Worship activities at 
http://www.storrscongchurch.org/worship-online/. 

Journey Toward Easter 

 
April 3: Fifth Sunday in Lent with Holy Communion; 
Sermon: “Leave Her Alone;” Scripture:  Isaiah 43: 16-21; 
John 12: 1-8. 

April 10: Sixth Sunday in Lent and Palm Sunday; Sermon: 
“Shout Out;” Scripture:  Psalm 118:  1-4, 19-29; Luke 19: 
28-40. 

April 14: Maundy Thursday:  A Service of Light, 
Remembering the Last Supper, Tenebrae, and music at 7:30 
p.m. in the Meeting House. 

April 15: Good Friday meditative service in the chapel at 
3:00 p.m. 

April 17: Easter; Sermon: “Resurrection Joy;” Scripture:  
Isaiah 65: 17-25; John 20: 1-18. 

April 24: Second Sunday of Easter; Pastor Debbie’s 
Farewell; Recognition of Holocaust Remembrance Day.  
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Our monthly newsletter contains material about what’s happening in the 
ministries of the Church; Governing Board actions; Church Family news; 
information about upcoming meetings, events and celebrations. Articles to be 
included in the monthly newsletter should be received in the office by the 22nd of 
the month. 

 

 

The Carillon is the monthly newsletter of 

STORRS CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH, UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 
2 North Eagleville Rd., Storrs Mansfield, CT 06268  |  860.429.9382  |  www.storrscongchurch.org 

 

We share in God’s love by growing in faith, courageously seeking justice, and generously caring for all people. 

 Ministers All of the Congregation 
 Interim Senior Minister Rev. Debbie Pallatto-Fontaine – revdebbie@storrscongchurch.org  |  Ext. 23 
 Director of Music Ministries Dr. Patricia Snyder – trisha@storrscongchurch.org  |  Ext. 26 
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PASTOR DEBBIE’S LETTER FOR THE CARILLON 
Dear Ones, 

After 16 months as your interim pastor and 
writing these letters to you, this is my last.  It is 
both with heavy heart and joyful anticipation as 
I ponder my next journey after leaving this 
beloved church and all of you.  I will always be a 
“cheerleader” for the ministry teams of SCC; 
ministries that have become so dear to me and 
which I hope to continue lifting in my work as a 
board member for WAIM beginning this 
month. 

I am looking forward, as you know, to spending more quality time with my 
two grand-daughters, Ava and Nyah, both in New Hampshire and during the 
summer at my lake.  On the spur of the moment, I will be able to hop in the 
car and drive to NH if my help is needed or to attend a school event; 
something I have not been able to do these last three years. 

It appears like Brit’s Home in Haiti needs me more now than ever with 
continuing upheaval in the country, with many of our teens transitioning to 
independent living while continuing their studies at Brit’s Academy, and with 
teacher development training and programming at the school.  If it is safe, I 
hope to be in Haiti in person mid-June.  I do have an office at our BLB 
Operations Center in Worcester and I hope you will be able to come and visit 
our offices there and have lunch whenever you might be free. 

My travel plans include a trip to Paris to visit my son, Josh, time in Florida 
with my brother and sister-in-law, a July retreat on Enders Island in Mystic, 
and a dream trip to the island of Iona in Scotland in mid-August.  The Iona 
retreat is sponsored by Hartford Seminary and there are 27 of us going in the 
group.  Best of all, the Rev. Dr. John Philip Newell – theologian, spiritual 
teacher, and author - will be our retreat guide on Iona for a week before 
heading back to Glasgow.  And then…some time in Italy where I have rented 
an apartment across from the sea in my favorite location. 

I look forward to spending this last month with you as we journey together 
toward Easter.  We have several wonderful services and events planned and I 
will cherish my time left with you.  I will be in communication with you 
regarding transition plans for a bridge minister before your settled pastor 
arrives, as will the Governing Board. 
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I leave you with this prayer from Celtic saint, St. Columba, and in the hope 
that you will, individually and collectively, follow the star to your next journey 
and to heed God’s call for you. 

The Prayer of St. Columba 
 

Be a bright flame before me, O God 
a guiding star above me. 
Be a smooth path below me, 
a kindly shepherd behind me 
today, tonight, and forever. 
Alone with none but you, my God 
I journey on my way; 
what need I fear when you are near, 
O Lord of night and day? 
More secure am I within your hand 
than if a multitude did round me stand. 
Amen. 
Blessings on each of you and on this church, always… 
Pastor Debbie 

Upcoming Governing Board Meeting 
Wednesday, April 13th at 7:00 PM in the Lounge and via Zoom 

Our Governing Board will meet in person in the SCC Lounge and via Zoom. 
Everyone is welcome to attend! If you’d like to 
receive the Zoom meeting invite and materials 
packet (so you can follow along with the meeting), 
contact Deborah in the office before Friday, March 
4th to be added to the distribution.  
 
Ministry Coordinator reports should be submitted to the office a week prior 
to the meeting to be distributed with the rest of the meeting materials for use 
at the meeting. 
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UPDATE FROM THE SANCTUARY CURTAIN TASK 

GROUP 
Church Family, 

The Governing Board asked Jane Ann Bobbitt, Marsha Creese & Eileen 
Metzgar to form a task group to look into different options for window 
coverings in our Meeting House. We want to share the work that we have 
done so far. We found out that the current coverings have been up almost 25 
years. They were made & installed by Kellner’s Window Gallery of Vernon. It 
was time to take them down. They certainly owed us nothing!  

Three of us have worked together over the last two months meeting to set 
goals, as put forth to us and to prioritize them. The main goal being to explore 
different possibilities for window coverings, that would be aesthetically 
pleasing and offer some insulation. We want to THANK Duffy Brookes for the 

very difficult job of measuring every 
one of the varied windows and giving 
us a detailed schematic to use. This 
was very helpful!  

We chose two companies to contact. 
Next we set meetings with Budget 
Blinds of Glastonbury/Manchester and 
Kellner’s Window Gallery of Vernon. 
They showed us samples and talked 
about the pros & cons of at least five 
different options. There are so many 
things to consider!  

At this time we are getting estimates 
for products that we believe will 
accomplish the goals. If you have 
anything you would like to share with 
us, please feel free to contact any one 
of us. 

Sanctuary Curtain Task Group: 
Jane Ann Bobbitt, Marsha Creese & Eileen Metzgar. 
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SCC FAITH FORMATION  
What does it mean to be a Contemplative in Action? 

The movement Contemplatives in Action at Marquette University, answers this 
question as: “a Contemplative in Action spends time in self-reflection and 
discernment to look within and make sense of their experiences. Leaders then 
take action for the greater good, informed by this reflection and the 
movements of the soul.”  

What does it mean to spend time in ‘self-reflection and discernment to look 
within before taking action for the greater good’? Engaging in some type of 
contemplative spiritual practice helps us to open to our interior selves at a 
deeper level. Meditation, quiet reflection, Centering Prayer, 
Lectio/Visio/Audio Divina, mindfulness practice, walking a Labyrinth, 
spending time in nature, journaling, creative arts expression, breath-work and 
yoga/Tai Chi/Qigong are various forms of contemplative practices.  

What does being a Contemplative in Action have to do with Christianity? As 
faithful disciples of Christ, each of us are on a spiritual path to become more 
Christ-like, as we grow and transform on our journey and we mature in our 
faith. My former senior pastor, Rev. Dr. Jody Seymour, now retired as a United 
Methodist Minister, often told our congregation that as Christians we were 
“little Christs” and that we always have an open invitation to engage in a 
deeper relationship with Our Creator. Pastor Jody also often reminded us that 
“the longest journey in the world was from head to the heart.” When he said 
this from the pulpit, he would encourage us to engage in some form of 
contemplative practice to experience journeying to the heart. When we move 
into the depths of the heart, in silence, with Christ, we await to hear that “still 
small voice” speak wisdom toward taking action. 

Father Thomas Keating, a Cistercian Monk, known as one of the principal 
developers of the contemporary form, Centering Prayer, while at nearby St. 
Joseph’s Abbey in Spencer, Massachusetts writes of the importance of 
contemplation in our current times. In his book, Heartfulness: Transformation 
in Christ, he writes: "The contemplative journey is the most responsible of all 
responses to God because so much depends on it--the future of humanity, the 
healing of the wounds of humanity, our own deepest healing. It's not just a 
method of meditation or a practice to find personal peace. It's basically a total 
acceptance of the human condition.”   

How does this fit in with the United Church of Christ? “Becoming a Church of 
Contemplatives in Action is a resolution of the 33rd General Synod in July 2021, 
calling for the United Church of Christ to be a church of “contemplatives in 
action”. The United Church of Christ is known historically as a denomination 
for its bold leadership on social justice, peace, and environmental concerns. 
This resolution seeks the church’s integration of action for justice alongside 
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intentional commitment to the life of prayer. Through fostering spiritual 
practices that deepen us in love for God, neighbors, ourselves, and all creation, 
this Resolution would empower the UCC to more fully root its collective life 
of activism for justice in the prayerful life of contemplation. By declaring its 
support for this resolution, the General Synod will emphasize the necessity of 
experiential grounding in the love of God alongside our common witness for 
justice and peace, while resourcing the wider church in the diversity of 
spiritual disciplines.” (from the Business Committee of the Thirty-Third 
General Synod) 

At Storrs Congregational, we invite everyone to discover contemplative 
spiritual practices to deepen our love for God, neighbors, ourselves, and all 
creation to empower our actions for peace and justice! Please join us for Quiet 
Reflection in Waggoner Chapel on Wednesdays at 10am, take a Labyrinth 
Walk on Communion Sundays in the Auditorium and our Contemplation in 
Action Good Friday Walk in Willimantic, April 15 at 1pm (meet at 12:30 at the 
church to carpool.), contact me to meet to explore spiritual practices you 
might like to try, and send photos, poetry, short stories or other creative 
expressions of your contemplation AND action to add to our bulletin board.  
lisa@storrscongchurch.org 

Lisa Haupt 
Director of Faith Formation 

 

mailto:lisa@storrscongchurch.org
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PLAYGROUND NEWS 
Just a Head's Up!! Coming this spring!! 

We are planning on brightening up the playground here at Storrs 
Congregational and we are looking for anyone who might be interested in 
giving of their time, talents, materials and ideas for this project.  

The current vision is to clean it up; repair, scrape and stain some items; put 
down mulch; and add some new “playstations” and signage. More information 
will be forthcoming in weekly emails and Sunday bulletins. If you have any 
interest in being involved in some way, please contact a member of this team 
to get started.  

Lisa Haupt at lisa@storrscongchurch.org 
Bonnie Chemerka at bonnie.chemerka@outlook.com 
Sue Irvine at susanirvine0@gmail.com 
 

 
 

 

mailto:lisa@storrscongchurch.org
mailto:bonnie.chemerka@outlook.com
mailto:susanirvine0@gmail.com
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SPRING FAIR INFORMATION 

Storrs Congregational Church 

Rain or Shine  
Parish House, Courtyard and Lawn 

PLAN TO HAVE SOME RECYCLING, RE-Gifting SPRING FUN!     
INVITE FRIENDS AND NEIGHBORS TO PARTICIPATE 

 

Plants, Bake, Tag & International Gift Sale & Craft Vendors 

Funds raised will seed a new Outreach Ministry account to support 
efforts across ministries to “work for climate justice and the 

restoration of God’s creation on which all life depends”. 
 

DONATE ITEMS: Starting Tues., April 19 - Fri., May 6 
 Homemade Baked Items: candies, breads, cookies, squares, pies (Contact 

Eileen Metzgar - Chair) starting May 5. 

 Potted and Labeled Perennials starting May 4 or request a Dig Crew for 
your yard:  (Contact Dick Roberts - Chair) 

 Tag Sale or Auction Gardening Items & Tools, Supplies, Seasonal Gifts.  
Donate Re-Gifted or Gently Used Items starting Tues., April 19  (Contact 
Pam Roberts - Chair) 

Donate  > $20 value items to Silent Auction-deadline for drop off May 6 - 
(Contact Pam Roberts if you are willing to chair silent auction 

 

VOLUNTEER time: Now through May 9 
 ASSIST: price, display, cashier, setup/cleanup (Contact Pam) 

 Join the PUBLICITY CREW to DISTRIBUTE posters, signs, &   SHARE 
LINKS in social media to invite the community.  

 Interested in a CRAFT or GIFT Vendor Table? (Sat. or Sun.) (Contact Co-
Chairs Laurie Brookes or Kathy Lindner) 

 Plan to purchase your Quality Annuals, Veggies, Herbs, etc.  
Pre-order of Hanging Baskets - (Contact Jane Joesten - Chair) 

 

HOW WILL YOU HELP? Together WE can FUNdraise! 

  

SPRING FAIR 

Save the date: Public Welcome 
Sat., May 7 - 10 to 2 & Sun., May 8 - 9 to 2  
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HELPING BEES AND BUTTERFLIES 
We are facing a crisis of declining species, including bees and butterflies.    We 
can do our part in our own backyards and on our church grounds to provide 
healthy habitats for our pollinators.  The Just Peace Team is working on an 
idea for planting a pollinator garden.  Final approval will hopefully, come from 
the Governing Board in April.  Meanwhile, if you are interested in the 
planning, the planting, or tending the garden, please send Linda Blum an 
email at lblum0598@charter.net and let us know your interest, and we will 
keep you on a list for times when work will be happening. Our first planting 
day will be Saturday, April 30th from 9:00 AM – 2:00 PM. 

  

EASTER INGATHERING 
The Food Pantry will host an Easter Ingathering 
and food distribution on Friday, April 8th between 
1:00 pm – 6:00 pm and Saturday, April 9th from 
9:00 am – 11:00 am.  

While our Food Pantry is very well organized and 
stocked for this event we’d love to have volunteers 
come to help shoppers as they make decisions or have questions about various 
food stuffs. 
If you are interested in helping out, please contact Janis Hoyle 
(janishoy25@aol.com) or Janice Castle (jcastlescc@gmail.com). 
Please note that the Food Pantry is always in need of reusable bags. 

mailto:lblum0598@charter.net


11 | April 2022 Edition 

 

A VISIT TO THE STEEPLE 
On March 24th, the carillon group from the University of Chicago came to 
experience the Austin Cornelius Dunham Carillon at Storrs Congregational 
Church. They had visited Yale earlier in the day and were on their way to 
Boston to play the carillons at Norwood, Cohasset and Wellesley College. 
They were all quite talented (and except for one, non-music majors!). 

 
They each took a turn playing, there was some singing and sight reading of 
duets and then they asked Tanya to play.  
Tanya wowed them with a set of variations. 
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BOOKS FOR BROOKLYN UPDATE 
An update from Brooklyn Correctional Institute 
shares that Tutors/Workers within the Correctional 
facility are inventorying and cataloging the books 
collected thru SCC. Once the books are cataloged, 
the list will be uploaded to every inmates’ tablet 
and each inmate will be able to request selections 
from the list as their interest leads them. Requests 
will be filled within 1-2 days. 
Currently, deputies are seeking 6 large bookcases to 
organize the books by genre. The inmates are 
excited about the plan. 
 
 

Brooklyn’s principal, Chris Hemple, stated: “In short order we will be the envy of 
all libraries in the Department of Corrections in large part because these books will 
be readily available and carefully tracked. We could not have accomplished this 
without your collective efforts.” 

OUTREACH REPORT 
On behalf of all the readers residing at Brooklyn Correctional Facility, thank 
you to Malta Bailey and Nancy Rucker for your leadership and follow-through 
on the Books for Brooklyn project. Thirty- five boxes of books were collected. 
This initiative was certainly well-received by the congregation.  

The Co-coordinators of Outreach Ministries wish to point out that this was a 
perfect example of the way Ministry teams should work under our new 
governance: we agreed on a need, found a way to meet it, had leaders take 
responsibility, found volunteers and involved the congregation to provide the 
solution, and saw the mission to its  conclusion. 
This successful project can be a model for more action within the church. 

You all made it happen! And think about the change this could make in many 
lives. ~ Jan Hoyle 
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INTERNET AVAILABLE IN THE LIBRARY!  
Further improvements to the Metzgar Media Center in the library have been 
made in the last months. We now have internet access through the large 
screen behind the cabinet doors. It took awhile to work out some “kinks” with 
the library internet connectivity to ensure reliability. The Prayer Shawl group 
has been gathering around the small monitor when meeting so now we will be 
as “big as life” as we knit and chat. Jennie Talbot, former coordinator of the 
group joins us nearly every month from her new home in Colorado. We also 
have local SCC knitters joining us from their homes. C.A.F.E. Storrs and other 
groups meeting both virtually and in-person will be able to use this set up. 
Instructions for the use of the equipment are being consolidated and placed in 
one of the drawers. We encourage any of the organized groups of the church 
to consider ways the internet will be useful to them. Once again a thank you 
to the Metzgar Family for the initial installation of the cabinets and to former 
Pastor Matt, Andy M, and Duffy B for completing this task. 

A REFLECTION BY ELLEN BRADLEY 
Glacial rock. The mere mention of it sounds cold and ancient.  How about the 
White Mountains in New Hampshire once being buried under 2 MILES of it?  
That’s a layer of ice and rock and hardened lava even deeper than the same 
distance the church is to Route 44. The White Mountains were actually buried 
that much at one time.  As it all melted and shifted and banged around 
throughout millions of years, lots of beauty was created - landmarks that we 
now, in the modern age enjoy as tourist attractions, safe and benign places 
with man-made fences and walkways, places to enjoy and create memories 
with friends and family.   

It isn’t always that warm and cozy though, even now that things have settled 
down.  We are just in one fragment of time, and changes are still being made, 
so slowly that many lifetimes go by before they are noticed.   One of our 
favorite places to visit in the White Mountains is the Flume Gorge, and 
although it certainly is a spectacular hike with vertical walls of granite, 
cascading waterfalls, the river bounding and rushing mightily over the 
boulders strewn about in the deep gorge, there is ample evidence of the 
perseverance of nature in an environment still partially stuck in the age of 
creation. 
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Because the entire area is made up of 
glacial rock, I am always amazed to see 
trees – huge trees – seemingly growing out 
of the large rocks and boulders.  How could 
they possibly be supported?  Upon closer 
inspection, the roots of these trees snaked 
round and round the boulders until 
reaching an area of life-sustaining soil. 
There, a root dug in. Some roots were 
content to not even reach soil but just a 
small patch of moss before digging in. 
Some reached and stretched until they 

merged with another root.  Some roots looked like an octopus plopped upon a 
boulder with root tips clenched into the ground. It seems like all of these trees 
were entirely undaunted by the inconvenience of not having the necessity 
nutrients close at hand, they simply surround the boulders in an arboreal bear 
hug, reaching and stretching and tapping into whatever life source they could 
eventually find, then anchoring in and thriving.  

Humans can try this too.  In times of struggling with loneliness, sadness, 
adversity, or unmet needs, we can also stretch way out until we reach 
something that gives us what we need.  We may find that we reach another 
person, a new job or hobby, or an opportunity that will let us embrace and 
receive sustenance.  It is comforting to know that we don’t have to be trapped 
in the desolate glacial rocks of despair if we use the example of the tree, and 
similar beauty to feed our souls and to share with others, might even be 
created!                                                                

BACK BY POPULAR CONSENSUS 
Based on congregational feedback, what was thought to be a “good idea” 
...to have the phone system provide the answering message and extensions 
before ringing at the office desk... turned out to be unpopular and it did not 
provide any benefits to callers or staff. 

Well...you spoke and we listened! Effective March 22nd the phone system has 
been restored to the “way it was” and you will once again be greeted 
personally by Deborah in the main office when you call the church. 
Thank you to those of you who provided feedback, you have helped bring 
about change! Thank you to those who did not provide feedback, you are a 
testament to patience and flexibility. 
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CWS HYGIENE AND SCHOOL KITS 
On Monday, March 14th Laurie Brookes reported, “We are bringing 17 boxes to 
Meriden with 64 School Kits and 63 Health Kits! Yay! 
A total of 127 kits will cost our budget $254 (for mailing costs). 
I think we should be very pleased; as prior to Covid (~2019) I saw that we gave 
a total of 120 Kits ( 69 School kits and 51 Health kits). 

School Kits are necessary at all times, especially in the aftermath of natural 
disasters when communities are struggling to restore normalcy, these kits 
bring a sense of order. 
Hygiene Kits provide the necessary items that make all the difference 
between sickness and health for families in need or displacement due to war 
or natural disaster. 

 
Service Sewing Team Pictured: Sally Doyen, Laurie Brookes, Marjorie Brown 

Thank you for your participation in this ministry. 

Lois Demurjian shared that 51 dresses were 
sent to Ukraine last week as part of 300 dresses 
that were sent by our Dress a girl coordinator. 
Each dress had a pair of underwear and a small 
toy with it. Thanks to Marjorie, Sally and 
Sally’s sister! 
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SCC BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP 
Our next book discussion is May 15th, 2022 at 7:00 pm 
via Zoom where we will discuss: 

JUST MERCY by Bryan Stevenson 

Bryan Stevenson, a Harvard Law School graduate, 
represents poor clients in Georgia and Alabama and is 
co-founder of the Equal Justice Initiative. His memoir, 
JUST MERCY, tells of his life’s work and the deep stain 
of racial injustice in America and focuses on his work 
with the Initiative in defending the poor, and the 
wrongly condemned. Stevenson sheds light on 
abhorrent cases of injustice and the treatment of 

people in our justice system. One such case is that of Walter McMillian, a man 
on death row for killing a woman. 

According to author Rebecca Main, “Just Mercy is at once an unforgettable 
account of an idealistic gifted young lawyer coming of age, a moving window 
into the lives of those he has defended and an inspiring argument for 
compassion in the pursuit true justice.” 

Availability: SCC Library, Library Connection, Local Libraries, Audio and E-
book. 

Upcoming Discussion 
 
Our book for September 18 is ARBORVIEW by Karen 
Gusman, the author, who will come to our discussion 
and talk to us about it. The book tells the story of two 
women from different walks of life who forge a 
friendship over baking pastry. The author says, 
"ARBORVIEW features a main character who reconnects 
with her faith during a difficult period in her life. It is a 
deeply spiritual book." 
 
 
 

The book is available in the SCC Library, Amazon-kindle and paperback.  
 
Happy Reading, 
Malta 
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Our Lenten Journey Continues… 

“Mender of Broken Walls” 

 

April 3: Our Fifth Sunday in Lent service with Holy Communion will include 

scripture from the prophet Isaiah where God promises to make all things new, 

the anointing of Jesus in the Gospel of John, and where the psalmist proclaims, 

“Those who sowed with tears will reap with songs of joy.” 

April 10: Our Palm Sunday service at 10:00 a.m. will be a “Shout Out” as we 

process from the courtyard into the Meeting House waving our palms. 

April 14: We will hold a Service of Light on Maundy Thursday at 7:30 p.m. in 

the Church with beautiful music, the Liturgy of the Passion, and Holy 

Communion. 

April 15: We will gather on Good Friday at 3:00 p.m. for a meditative service in 

the chapel after our Contemplation in Action Walk beginning at 1:00 p.m. in 

Willimantic and ending here at our SCC Food Pantry. (Please meet at the 

church at 12:30 to carpool to Willimantic). 

April 17: And, of course, our Easter Resurrection Joy service at 10:00 a.m. 

where we will finally gather in-person on Easter (and on Zoom!) wearing our 

Easter bonnets and singing once again, “Alleluia!” 

I hope you will join us for our Lenten book discussion on March 30 and April 6 

at 7:00 p.m. via Zoom.  Please let me know if you would like a copy of the 

book, Five Loaves, Two Fish, Twelve Volunteers:  Growing a Relational Food 

Ministry by Elizabeth Mae Magill. 

Lenten blessings, 

Pastor Debbie 
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CONGREGATIONAL LIFE HAPPENINGS 

Anniversary Celebrations   
Jamie & Wes Lang-Rodean ...... 04/16 

Birthday Celebrations   
Bella Famularo ...................... 04/02 

Jay Chague .............................. 04/04 

Sierra Jesonis .......................... 04/05 

Dakota Babbitt ...................... 04/08 

Lyndsay Grisamer .................. 04/08 

Armand Johnson .................... 04/09 

Nancy Titchen ....................... 04/09 

Lindsay Irvine ......................... 04/10 

Erin Scholes ............................ 04/10 

Katie Rock ................................ 04/11 

Brianna Vannais..................... 04/11 

Olivia Arsenault ...................... 04/12 

Sarah Lang-Rodean ............... 04/13 

Bethany Litrico ....................... 04/13 

Malia Smith ............................ 04/15 

Anne-Marie Baldwin ............. 04/16 

Barbara Brandt ...................... 04/16 

Nancy Rucker ......................... 04/16 

Robert Kapinos ....................... 04/17 

Karen Johnson ........................ 04/18 

Jessica Scott ............................ 04/20 

Erich Latincsics ...................... 04/21 

Paul Gilligan ........................... 04/22 

Shawnee Mason ..................... 04/22 

Sally Mochel ............................ 04/22 

Laura Morrison ...................... 04/23 

Colby Soroka ........................... 04/24 

Madeline Soroka .................... 04/24 

Gail Kapinos ........................... 04/26 

Susan Irvine ............................ 04/27 

Francis Kimenyi ..................... 04/29 

Leah Villar ............................... 04/29 

Pray For Our Military 

The following list contains people called to active duty. Please keep them and 
their families in your prayers.  Do you have someone who should be added to 
this list? Is there someone that we should be praying for as they protect and 
defend to the best of their ability? Submit updates to Deborah in the office. 

 Matt Allen, submitted by Pam & Dick Roberts 

 Joseph Tanaka, submitted by Patty Tanaka 

 Joshua Conner & Dakota Schroeder, submitted by Charlene Dickenson 

NEW CHURCH DIRECTORIES AVAILABLE 
Updated Church Directories are available in the 
Parish House entryway and Lounge. Please review 
your information in the directory to ensure that it is 
accurate. Please report any changes to Deborah, 
sccoffice@storrscongchurch.org. 
 

mailto:sccoffice@storrscongchurch.org
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GATHERINGS @ SCC 
Mondays .......... Service Sewing, 9:30 am (Ed. Building – Room 207) 

 ........................... Food Pantry Open, 1:00 pm (Room 102) 

 ............................. Ballroom Dance, 7:00 pm (Auditorium) 

Tuesdays .......... Library Open, 9:30 am (Ed. Building – Library) 

 ........................... Pastoral Search Committee, 6:30 pm (PH – Lounge & Zoom) 

 ............................. Swing & Blues Dance, 7:00 pm (Auditorium) 

 ............................. UCC-UConn Tuesday Talks, 8:00 pm (Room 106) 

Wednesdays .... Quiet Reflection, 10:00 am (Waggoner Chapel) 

 ........................... Parish Piecers, 10:00 am (Zoom) 

 ........................... C.A.F.E. Storrs, 10:30 am (PH – Lounge & Zoom)  

 ............................. University Ballet Co, 6:30 pm (Auditorium) 

Thursdays ....... Food Pantry Open, 2:30 pm (Room 102) 

 ........................... University Dance Company, 4:00 pm (Auditorium) 

 ........................... Handbells, 6:30 pm (MH)  

 ........................... Adult Choir, 7:30 pm (MH)  

Fridays ............. Table Tennis Club, 4:00 pm (Auditorium) 

Saturdays ........ Table Tennis Club, 11:30 am (Auditorium) 

Sundays ........... Food Pantry Open, 11:00 am (Room 102) 

 ........................... Consonare Choir Rehearsal, 4:00 pm (Auditorium)  

 ............................. Sunday Night Speaker Group, 7:30 pm (Auditorium) 

MEETINGS & GATHERINGS @ SCC 
April 6 Lenten Book Discussion Group, 7:00 pm (Zoom) 

April 8 Easter Ingathering, 1:00 pm (Food Pantry) 

April 9 Easter Ingathering, 9:00 am (Food Pantry) 

April 10 Palm Sunday Brunch, 11:30 am (Auditorium) 

April 13 Governing Board, 7:00 pm (PH – Lounge & Zoom) 

April 14 Liturgy of the Passion, 7:30 pm (Meeting House) 

April 15 Contemplation Walk, 1:00 pm (SCC to start) 

 Meditative Service, 3:00 pm (Waggoner Chapel) 

April 28 Prayer Shawl Ministry Meeting, 10:00 am (CE – Library & Zoom) 

April 30 Planting Day in the Pollinator Garden (9:00 AM – 2:00 PM) 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

N
O

N
-P

R
O

FI
T

 

O
R

G
A

N
IZ

A
T

IO
N

 

U
S

 P
O

S
T

A
G

E
 P

A
ID

 

S
T

O
R

R
S
, C

T
  0

6
2

6
8

 

P
er

m
it

 N
o

. 3
3 

    

S
to

rr
s 

C
o

n
gr

eg
at

io
n

al
 C

h
u

rc
h

 
2

 N
o

rt
h

 E
ag

le
vi

ll
e 

R
d

. 
S

to
rr

s 
M

an
sf

ie
ld

, C
T

 0
6

2
6

8
 

 R
E

T
U

R
N

 S
E

R
V

IC
E

 R
E

Q
U

E
S

T
E

D
 

  


	Pastor Debbie’s Letter for the Carillon
	Upcoming Governing Board Meeting

	Update from the Sanctuary Curtain Task Group
	SCC Faith Formation
	Playground News
	Spring Fair Information
	Helping Bees and Butterflies
	Easter Ingathering
	A Visit to the Steeple
	Books for Brooklyn Update
	Outreach Report
	Internet Available in the Library!
	A Reflection by Ellen Bradley
	Back by Popular Consensus
	CWS Hygiene and School Kits
	SCC Book Discussion Group
	Upcoming Discussion

	Congregational Life Happenings
	Anniversary Celebrations
	Birthday Celebrations
	Pray For Our Military

	New Church Directories available
	Gatherings @ SCC
	Meetings & Gatherings @ SCC

